## Dear Friends in the Lord,

We are beginning to experience some lovely spring weather here at the moment. Today is bright and sunny following a very wet weekend.

Healthwise we are both doing well. Graham is fine after his TIA at the beginning of February and is being well followed up. He will have two medical appointments later on this month for different checkups. Alison had her third injection in her eye yesterday and all went well. She will see the specialist later on in the month and he will determine how often she will receive these injections. As already mentioned we do praise the Lord for the health care we receive here. We really can't complain at all and praise the Lord for it.

This month is quite an important month in the life of the church. On the 17th we will hold the AGM of the church which is always an important meeting for the activities and the future of the church. At this AGM three candidates will be presented as elders, leaders in the church of which one will be our new treasurer so this is an important decision.

Then on the 23<sup>rd</sup> we have an important meeting with a future candidate who is destined to take up a full time worker role in the church. Also a very important step in the life of the church. Our present full time worker has been in the position since 2007 so big changes ahead and these change overs are not always easy. Much prayer would be appreciated.

It's the school holidays here at the moment so most of the regular activities are on hold. They do, however, continue in a general sense. The Oasis group, (destined towards North African believers and those with a Muslim background), met together two Sundays ago, the Alpha course continues with three invited people coming along, the literacy classes continue on Tuesday and Thursday mornings. Later on in the month, or perhaps at the beginning of April, a young man will be baptised. He has become very involved with the youth group and has been co-leading this over the past year. He will be giving his testimony at his baptism as to how the Lord has led him to take this step.

Graham still goes out preaching a bit and he will be speaking at a little church along the coast on the 24th. His first preaching engagement since his TIA so prayer would be appreciated as he takes up again.

At the Voice of the Gospel ministries work has begun on the renovation of the property by the buyer. The property is being sold in three parts and the first part will be finalised soon. We pray fo a smooth passage in this and that there will be no further problems or complications. Everything is sealed and signed before our solicitor so there should'nt be any difficulties.

God willing we will be over in Scotland in the summer, from late August to the end of September. We will be available for some meetings so please get in touch with us directly if you would like us to speak about the work in which we are involved.

We join in thanking you again for your fellowship with us in prayer and in sending our warm greetings in the Lord,

## Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061